Minutes of Stewardship Commission

St Brendan Catholic Parish

October 25, 2014

Present:  Bill Nash (chair), Julie Spencer (co-chair), Fr. Jim Northrop, Deacon Jose Blakeley, Ed Spencer, Marie Hedden, Mark Patterson, Jason Swager (Pastoral Council representative)
Absent:  John Phillips (staff), Jo Hanson, Carlos Villarreal
Bill called the meeting to order at 9:10.

OPENING PRAYER (Marie)
OLD/NEW BUSINESS & ACTION ITEMS:  
· Bill has asked Dianne Osmialowski (past commission member) to post past meeting minutes on parish website.

· Going forward, we are in need of a current commission member to post meeting minutes on the parish website.  Mark volunteered to discuss with Dianne the process of how that is done.  He will then make a decision if he will commit to taking care of that for the coming year.
MINUTES of September meeting approved as written.
Following are topics of discussion with Fr. Jim - offering his view on how Stewardship Commission support of our parish differs from the Finance Commission, the Pastoral Council and the Facilities Commission.  Fr. Jim sees the Stewardship Commission and the Pastoral Council as visionary groups, while the Finance and Facilities Commissions take on the nuts and bolts of what is needed to operate and maintain the parish.
STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE, TIME & TALENT - How can we grow St. Brendan’s future?
Transparency of parish finances:  Fr. Jim stated that the parish had a considerable shortfall during the 2013-2014 fiscal year.  He will be posting a full report in the parish bulletin the weekend of Nov. 1st and 2nd.  The report will also be asking parishioners to give more or start giving.  If more money is not collected for the parish, cuts will need to be made.  Another alternative would be to ask for assistance from the diocese to come and help evaluate the economic needs of St. Brendan Parish.
Stewardship as a Parish:  Fr. Jim has not made a decision to cut the parish giving to charities.
Hopeful for the Future Capital Campaign Report:  Fr. Jim will be sending out a thank you letter to parishioners who contributed to the capital campaign.

Realistic Parish Budget:  Fr. Jim stated that the parish is not overly staffed at the present time.  Some staff positions have been cut somewhat recently and the work needs to be delegated elsewhere.  The parish community needs to be challenged as to the importance of the parish laity assisting the parish staff to fill in the gaps.  Many parishioners are currently volunteering their time to assist with facility maintenance and the upkeep of parish grounds.  There is more that can be done.
Sister Parish:  Bridgette Blair spoke at all masses recently to give an update on her and Fr. Jim’s trip to Malawi.  As Jr. Johnnie’s parish is not ready to begin a sister parish relationship, the committee is researching other options at this time. 
HISPANIC INTEGRATION PROGRESS:  Fr. Jim’s vision for the next 5 years includes more Hispanic people in leadership positions and faith formation; more participation in youth ministry; and better worship aids for bilingual masses.  As well, it is important that the parish be sensitive to the many multi-cultural people in our parish.
CHURCH SOUND SYSTEM:  St. Brendan is committed to having the project completed.  Tech Tonics has been contacted to provide an estimate and they are willing to do a demo.  Fr. Jim is trying to set-up a meeting with them on November 3rd.

VOLUNTEER ENCOURAGEMENT, DEVELOPMENT, ENRICHMENT AND RECOGNITION – How can we support Parish Staff in recruiting, placing, developing and thanking volunteers?

Welcome Table - There is currently a group of people working on getting a permanent table set up and organized in the Narthex.
Highlight a Ministry of the Month – Have members of different ministries available at the welcome table provide informational handouts and answer questions.

Ministry Fair:  To be scheduled for a weekend in February 2015.  
Called & Gifted Workshops:  Reach out to Fr. Bryan Dolejsi to inquire about offering at St. Brendan parish again. 
Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon:  Scheduled to take place May 9, 2015.
PARISH COMMUNICATIONS IMPROVEMENTS:

Communications Plan:  Have a communications plan written. 
Website Improvements: Looking for new tech volunteers to assist with website.  Volunteers would need to commit for serving in this capacity for many years, or the website will fail.
STAFF REPORT:  Fr. Jim stated that the parish is about $3,000 short of reaching the goal for the current Annual Catholic Appeal.  Further topics are tabled until November meeting, as John is not present for today’s meeting.  
PASTORAL COUNCIL REPORT:  Jason Swager reported that there are on-going joint meetings between the Pastoral Council, School Commission and school parent members.  From discussions at these meetings, it has been found that there is a full spectrum of many different views when it comes to the topic of Catholic education and faith formation.  Ranging from feelings that there should be a separation from the Church to others feeling that it is a way of life for them.
MISCELLANEOUS TOPICS:
· Stewardship of Treasure, Time & Talent Speakers:  Tony Partington has agreed to give talk on Stewardship of Treasure, which will take place at all masses the weekend of Nov. 8th & 9th.  Stewardship of Time & Talent talk will take place in February 2015.
· Ministry Fair:  Bob Walsh will contact Lennie in the parish office to schedule for a weekend in February.  Julie will head-up organizing the event, with the help of other commission members.
· Hispanic Integration Plan Update:  Can someone please provide feedback as to discussion on this topic.  I don’t seem to have taken any notes.
· Review Upcoming Calendar Events:  December meeting will be moved to December 20th.
· Bathroom Remodel Update:  Ed reported that the baby changing stations have been installed in the handicap stalls of both the men’s and women’s bathrooms.  Waiting for new mirrors to be delivered.
Check-out around the room.
CLOSING PRAYER (Marie)
Submitted by Julie Spencer
ACTION ITEMS:

Fr. Jim: 
Forward Username & Password to Mark for gaining access to parish website.

Give announcement at all masses the weekend of Nov 1st & 2nd in regards to current parish finances.
Attend January 24, 2015 meeting of Stewardship Commission.

Mark Patterson:  Contact Dianne to discuss procedure for uploading meeting minutes to parish website.

Bill Nash:  Email John Phillips to get a date on the calendar for an annual meeting of Stewardship Commission, Pastoral and Finance Councils.  Looking to find a date in February 2015.

Jason Swager:  Bring the idea to Pastoral Council of an annual meeting of Stewardship Commission, Pastoral and Finance Councils.
Bob Walsh:  Check into scheduling dates in February 2015 for parish Ministry Fair.
